
SHAKEN	RULES	&	RECIPES	
	

Round	1	
Pop-Up	Bar-	 Competitors	will	pick	 two	 former	contestants	each	 to	assist	 them	as	
notified	on	11/23.		They	need	to	by	announce	their	team	12/4	at	5:00pm.	

Competitors	will	 curate	 a	 pop	 up	 bar.	 	 Competitors	will	 name	 it,	 decorate,	
staff	it,	theme	it	and	run	it	like	if	it	was	their	own	a	pop-up	bar	of	their	own	
design.	 Competitors	 will	 provide	 a	 menu	 of	 4	 cocktails	 that	 they	 will	 be	
serving	to	the	guests.	
	
Organizers	 will	 provide	 the	 competitors	 with	 $100	 each	 towards	 helping	
with	their	budget	for	this	along	with	two	6	foot	tables,	ice,	1:1	simple	syrup,	
1:1	honey	syrup,	lime	juice,	lemon	juice,	oj,	pineapple	juice,	cranberry	juice.	
	
Competitors	 will	 have	 60	 minutes	 to	 serve	 the	 judges	 and	 guests	 a	
combination	 of	 their	 2	 original	 cocktails	 and	 2	 classics	 of	 the	 competitors	
choosing	from	Week	1	and/or	Week	2	of	the	Semifinal	Classic	lists.			
	
Competitors	 will	 be	 scored	 on	 Theme,	 Uniform,	 Service,	 Taste,	 People’s	
Choice	and	Marketing.	
	
People’s	choice	from	your	“guests”	of	your	pop	up	will	being	tallied	into	this	
rounds	score	for	a	total	of	15	points	by	every	chip	collected	will	be	multiplied	
by	 .15.	Example:	 if	you	collect	65	chips	you	will	receive	9.75	points	and	the	
other	competitor	receives	35	chips	they	will	score	5.25	points.	
	
Marketing	 will	 be	 a	 5	 point	 bonus	 for	 one	 competitor	 on	 how	 well	 you	
market	your	pop-up	bar.	We	will	be	asking	every	paid	person	that	comes	into	
the	door	which	bar	they	are	here	to	see.	If	they	say	the	name	of	competitor’s	
one	bar	 then	 that	 competitor	will	 get	 a	 tally	mark.	 If	 they	 say	 the	name	of	
competitor’s	two	bar	then	competitor	two	will	get	a	tally	mark.	If	they	say	no	
bar	or	“Honey”	then	no	competitor	will	get	a	tally.	Whichever	competitor	has	
the	most	tallies	at	the	end	of	round	one	will	receive	the	5	points	marketing	
bonus.	
	
Bob	 will	 have	 to	 approve	 spirits	 being	 used	 in	 this	 round.	 You	 are	 also	
responsible	for	any	juices	that	aren’t	lime,	lemon,	oj,	pineapple	or	cranberry	
and	syrups	that	aren’t	1:1	simple,	honey	1:1.	
	
Please	submit	your	menu	to	Bob	by	noon	on	Tuesday	November	6,	2016.	
	
	
	

	 	



	 Round	2	
Speed	 Round-	 Competitors	 will	 compete	 in	 one	 round	 showcasing	 their	
talents	in	speed	bartending.	Competitors	will	be	tested	on	how	accurate	and	
quickly	 they	can	make	several	different	 cocktails	as	 clean	and	efficiently	as	
possible.	

Speed	Round	Cocktails	

Old	Fashioned	
2oz	Old	Forester	
1/2oz	simple	syrup	
2	dashes	Angostura	bitters	
Glass:	Rocks	
Garnish:	Orange	peel	
Stir	ingredients	with	ice,	strain	into	rocks	glass.	

2	Gin	&	Tonics	
1	1/4oz	Boodles	Gin	
Fill	wit	tonic	
Glass:	Rocks	
Garnish:	Lime	wedge	&	2	sip	stix	
Build	ingredients	in	rocks	glass	over	ice.	
(You	are	making	two	of	these	cocktails)	

Frozen	Margarita	
2oz	Maestro	Dobel	tequila	
1oz	Triple	Sec	
1oz	Fresh	lime	juice	
1/2oz	Rèal	Agave	syrup	
Glass:	Tall	
Garnish:	Lime	wheel	&	large	straw	
Blend	ingredients	with	ice,	pour	into	salt	rimmed	tall	glass.	

Chilled	Shot	of	Hangar	One	Vodka	
1	1/4oz	Hangar	One	vodka	
Glass:	Shot	
Garnish:	None	
Shake	ingredient	in	a	mixing	tin	with	ice	and	strain	into	shot	glass.	

	

	

	



Long	Island	Iced	Tea	
1/2oz	Hangar	One	vodka	
1/2oz	Boodles	gin	
1/2oz	Kraken	Spiced	rum	
1/2oz	Maestro	Dobel	
splash	of	Triple	Sec	
2oz	Fresh	lemon	juice	
Top	with	coke	
Glass:	Tall	&	large	straw	
Garnish:	Lemon	wedge	
Combine	all	ingredients	(except	coke)	in	a	mixing	tin	with	ice.	Shake	and	
strain	into	a	tall	glass	with	ice.	Top	with	coke.	

Deductions	
Spills:	+1	seconds	
Missing/Wrong	Ingredient:	+3	seconds	
Wrong	Glass:	+3	seconds	
Wrong	Proportion:	+5	seconds	
Wrong	Procedure:	+15	seconds	
Missing	Drink:	+60	seconds	(3	or	more	missing	ingredients)	
Being	a	D*ck:	Disqualified	

The	competitors	can	rearrange	the	bar	any	way	they	like	and	use	their	own	
equipment	they	provide.	Tins	and	glassware	must	start	face	down.	
Competitors	will	start	the	timer	and	stop	the	timer	on	their	own.	

	
Round	3	
Mystery	 Round-	 Final	 two	 contestants	 will	 compete	 head	 to	 head	 for	 25	
minutes.	Each	 contestant	 and	Bob	will	 spin	 a	mystery	wheel	with	different	
mystery	ingredients	on	it.	

Both	competitors	must	use	 the	mystery	 ingredients	selected	 in	all	 cocktails	
from	this	point	forward.	If	making	more	than	one	cocktail,	you	don’t	need	to	
include	 all	 three	 in	 the	 same	 drink.	 Mystery	 ingredients	 should	 be	 at	 the	
forefront	 of	 these	 cocktails.	 Competitors	 must	 make	 a	 minimum	 of	 one	
cocktail	 but	may	make	 as	many	 as	 they	 like	 in	 this	 round	 as	 long	 as	 each	
cocktail	contains	at	least	one	or	more	of	the	mystery	ingredients.	Volume	of	
cocktails	only	gives	you	an	advantage	in	the	event	of	a	tie	score.	

Ingredients/Equipment-All	 necessary	 ingredients	 will	 be	 provided	 to	
include:	 spirits,	 assorted	 bitters	 and	 shrubs,	 fresh	 squeezed	 juices,	 syrups,	
agave	 nectar,	 eggs,	 fresh	 herbs,	 fresh	 fruit	 and	 vegetables,	 and	 glassware.	
Different	 venues	will	 have	 different	 equipment	 (shakers,	 jiggers,	muddlers,	
etc…)	so	we	recommend	brining	your	own	bar	tools	much	like	a	chef	brings	
his	own	knifes	to	work.	Do	not	bring	glassware.	



Ingredients/Equipment-All	 necessary	 ingredients	 will	 be	 provided	 to	
include:	 	 spirits,	 assorted	bitters	 and	 shrubs,	 fresh	 squeezed	 juices,	 syrups,	
agave	 nectar,	 eggs,	 fresh	 herbs,	 fresh	 fruit	 and	 vegetables,	 and	 glassware.		
Different	 venues	will	 have	 different	 equipment	 (shakers,	 jiggers,	muddlers,	
etc…)	so	we	recommend	brining	your	own	bar	tools	much	like	a	chef	brings	
his	 own	 knives	 to	work.	 	 Do	 not	 bring	 glassware	 except	 for	 your	 round	 1	
cocktail.	

	
	

SHAKEN	CLASSIC	RECIPES	FOR	ROUND	1	
Choose	2	

	
1.	Rob	Roy	
2oz	Scotch	
3/4oz	Sweet	Vermouth		
2	dashes	Angostura	
Glass:	Coupe	
Garnish:	Cherry	
Stir	ingredients	with	ice,	strain	into	a	coupe.		
	
2.	Daiquiri	
1	1/2oz		white	rum	
3/4oz	lime	juice	
3/4oz	simple	syrup	
Glass:	Coupe	
Garnish:	Lime	wheel	
Shake	ingredients	with	ice,	strain	into	coupe	glass.	
	
	
3.	Bijou	
3/4oz	Gin	
3/4oz	Green	Chartreuse	
3/4oz	Sweet	Vermouth	
1	dash	of	orange	bitters	
Glass:	Coupe	
Garnish:	Cherry	&	squeezed	lemon	peel.	
Stir	ingredients	with	ice,	strain	into	coupe	glass.	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	



4.	Mojito	
2oz	white	rum	
half	of	a	lime	
8	mint	leaves	
1oz	simple	syrup	
1oz	club	soda	
Glass:	Highball	
Garnish:	Lime	wedge	and	mint.	
Muddle	lime,	mint,	rum	and	simple	syrup.	Shake	with	ice,	strain	into	Highball	glass.	
Top	with	club	soda.	
	
	
5.	Vieux	Carre		
1oz	Rye		
1oz	Cognac	
1oz	Sweet	Vermouth	
1	bar	spoon	Benedictine	
1	dash	Angostura	biters	
1	dash	Peychaud’s	bitters	
Glass:	Rocks	
Garnish:	Lemon	twist				
Stir	ingredients	with	ice	to,	then	strain	over	2	inch	cube.		
	
	
6.	Sidecar	
1	1/2oz	Cognac	
3/4oz	Cointreau	
3/4oz	lemon	juice	
Glass:	Coupe	
Garnish:	Orange	Twist	
Rim	cocktail	glass	with	sugar.		Shake	ingredients	with	ice,	strain	into	coupe	glass.	
	
	
7.	Corpse	Reviver	#2	
1/2oz	Gin	
1/2oz	Cointreau	
1/2oz	Lillet	
1/2oz	Lemon	juice	
Dash	of	Pernod	
Glass:	Coupe	
Garnish:	Cherry	
Shake	&	strain	ingredients	into	coupe	glass.		
	
	
	
	



8.	Rusty	Nail	
1	1/2oz	Blended	Scotch	
1/2oz	Drambuie	
Glass:	Rocks	
Garnish:	None	
Stir	with	ice,	then	strain	over	2	inch	cube.			
	
	
9.	Margarita	
2oz	tequila	
1oz	orange	liquor	
1oz	lime	juice	
1/2oz	Agave	syrup	
Glass:	Highball	
Garnish:	Lime	wheel	
Shake	ingredients	with	ice,	strain	into	salt	rimmed	highball	glass.	
	
	
10.	Americano	
1	1/2oz	Campari	
1	1/2oz	Sweet	Vermouth	
Club	Soda	
Glass:	Highball		
Garnish:	Orange	Slice	
Pour	the	Campari	and	vermouth	into	an	ice-filled	glass.	Top	with	soda,	lightly	stir	
and	garnish.	
	
	
11.	Old	Fashioned	
2oz	Bourbon	
1/2oz	simple	syrup	
2	dashes	Angostura	bitters	
Glass:	Rocks	
Garnish:	Orange	peel	
Stir	ingredients	with	ice,	strain	into	rocks	glass.	
	
12.	Doctor	Funk	
1	1/2oz	white	rum	
3/4oz	lime	juice	
1/2oz	Grenadine	
1	tsp	of	Pernod	
1oz	Club	Soda	
Glass:	Highball	
Garnish:	Cheery,	orange	slice	and	mint.	
Shake	ingredients	with	ice	(except	club	soda),	strain	into	Highball	glass	with	ice.	Top	
with	club	soda.	



JUDGING ELEMENTS DEFINED	
	
Cocktail Appearance and Perception: 
The	judges	will	be	looking	at	the	overall	appearance	of	the	cocktail.	Is	it	appealing	to	the	eye?	
Does	it	stand	out	from	other	cocktails?	Does	the	overall	appearance	make	sense?	
	
Use of Secret Ingredient: 
The	judges	will	be	looking	for	how	well	did	the	competitor	utilize	the	secret	ingredient?	Was	
it	simply	used	as	a	garnish,	was	it	broken	down	and	used	various	ways	to	help	compliment	
the	cocktail	rather	then	just	thrown	in	or	as	a	simple	garnish.	
	
Aroma: 
The	judges	will	be	looking	for	the	overall	aroma	of	the	cocktail.	Is	the	odor	appealing	and	help	
stimulate	it’s	consumption	or	is	the	odor	unappealing	and	lack	characteristics	that	don’t	make	
sense	with	the	recipe?	
	
Taste: 
The	judges	will	be	looking	for	the	overall	taste	of	the	cocktail.	Does	the	cocktail	distinguish	
itself	from	other	cocktails	and	is	the	taste	appealing	to	the	palate?	Is	the	taste	experience	
pleasurable	and	entice	the	senses	as	it	is	enjoyed	by	the	tongue?		Is	the	cocktail	well	balanced?	
	
Bartending Skills: 
The	judges	will	be	looking	for	the	overall	and	technical	skills	of	the	bartender.	Are	they	clean	
and	precise	or	sloppy	and	sporadic?	Are	they	in	control	of	their	tools?	
	
Theme: 
The	judges	will	be	looking	for	the	overall	theme	of	the	bartender’s	pop-up	bar.	Does	the	theme	
make	sense?	Does	it	encompass	everything	in	place	for	the	bar…	from	cocktails	to	lighting	and	
décor.	Is	the	theme	easy	recognizable	or	is	it	a	mash	of	things	that	doesn’t	make	sense?	
	
Uniform: 
The	judges	will	be	looking	for	the	overall	uniforms	from	the	pop-up	bar.	Does	it	match	the	
overall	theme?	Does	the	staff	match?	How	much	thought	went	into	how	the	staff’s	clothing	is	
perceived	from	the	guests?	
	
Service: 
The	judges	will	be	looking	for	the	level	of	service	from	the	entire	staff	of	the	pop-up	bar.	Are	
they	servicing	the	guests	needs	in	a	timely	manner	with	a	positive	attitude?	Would	you	want	
to	come	back	to	this	pop-up	based	on	the	level	of	service	regardless	of	the	cocktails?	
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